
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NOTICE: UM 2099 SCOPE AND SCHEDULE 
 
On May 21, 2020, PGE filed a request to modify its Agreement for Net Metering and 
Interconnection Services.  
 
Staff facilitated a kick-off workshop on July 13, 2020. Participants discussed the scope of this 
docket and the appropriate schedule to bring PGE’s request to a Regular Public Meeting.  
 
Following the workshop discussion, Staff finalized the following scope and schedule for UM 
2099: 
 
Scope 
PGE’s request to modify its net metering agreement raises two questions:  

1. Has PGE proposed an appropriate interim solution for the system constraint issues 
facing a subset of prospective net metering customers; and  

2. What are the appropriate long-term solutions for the underlying interconnection policy 
and distribution system planning and operations issues?    

 
Staff finds that the UM 2099 investigation—including the workshops and opportunities for 
comment—should focus on the approval of PGE’s filing as an interim solution to immediate 
system constraints. Staff finds that other venues, such as distribution system planning (UM 
2005) and the general investigation into interconnection process and policies (UM 2111), are 
better suited for discussion of long-term solutions to the underlying issues. 
 
Schedule 
Staff has identified the following schedule to facilitate the review of PGE’s UM 2099 proposal: 
 

August 3, 2020 Technical workshop 
August 21, 2020 Staff and Stakeholder comments 

September 22, 2020 PGE reply comments 
September 30, 2020 Follow-up workshop [if needed] 

October 29, 2020 Staff recommendation memo 
November 3, 2020 Commission decision at Regular Public Meeting 

 
 
Please direct questions to Caroline Moore at caroline.f.moore@state.or.us or  
503-480-9427. 
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